H.E. Recep Tayyip Erdoğan

President of the Republic of Turkey

T.C. Cumhurbaşkanlığı Genel Sekreterliği

06689 Çankaya, Ankara

Turkey

Dear President Erdoğan,

I would like to express my deep concern about the arbitrary detention of M. Raci Bilici on March 15, 2017 along with eleven representatives of non-governmental organisations in Diyarbakır.

M. Bilici is a chairperson of the Human Rights Association (IHD) Diyarbakır branch and vice-chairperson of IHD Headquarters.

The Human Rights Association is an internationally recognized human rights organisation and has played a vital role in the promotion of human rights and democracy in Turkey since 1986.

I urge the government of Turkey to arrange the immediate and unconditional release of M. Bilici and the other eleven NGO representatives. I also ask you to stop all forms of harassment, including harassment at the judicial level. M. Bilici and the other NGO representatives are executing their legitimate right to defend human rights as stated in the Universal Declaration of Human Rights (General Assembly resolution 217 A). The important role of human rights defenders has been recognised in several international documents such as the OSCE Document of the Moscow Meeting (1991), the Vienna Declaration (1993) and the UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders (1998).

I urge the government of Turkey to comply with all international provisions in favour of the protection of human rights defenders as their work is essential for peace, democracy and the prosperity of society.

Yours respectfully,  
